
March 23, 2017 

JLMC Meeting Minutes (Safety Committee) 

 

Committee members present: John Stowell, Tony Harland, Rick St. Laurent, Mike 

Marconi, Len Thomas and Eleanor Boy.  

 

Chairman John Stowell called the meeting to order at 1:35pm at the Town Hall. 

 

The minutes of the December 6th, 2016 meeting were reviewed and accepted. 

 

Lara Croft entered the meeting at 1:42pm. 

 

Report of injuries reported including trends.  No injuries were reported. 

 

The committee discussed the Highway garage lights.  The light on the Salt Shed works 

but the lights on top of the main building still do not work.  John Stowell will contact 

Maldini to see what is going on. 

 

The group discussed dealing with hazardous waste spills.  The highway and Fire 

Departments have “Speedy Dry” to deal with it.  The Highway department has a 

container at the garage to put material in.  Spills larger than 25 gallons have to be 

reported to the State.   

 

Tony Harland reminded everyone to be careful of their shoes when dealing with 

hazardous material.  Many people forget and don’t change their shoes and end up 

tracking hazardous material into their homes. 

 

Len Thomas mentioned that his department needed two more pairs of “chaps”.  Eleanor 

encouraged him to go to the Tractor Supply store and purchase them using the Town’s 

credit card. 

 

The Highway Department should look into adding a uniform line in their budget for 

2018. 

 

Our next meeting will be held at the Town Hall on a date to be determined. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 2:26pm. 

Respectively submitted by Eleanor Boy. 



 

 

 

 


